Minutes of Committee Meeting held at Over Haddon Village Hall

 On Monday 23rd April 2018 at 8 pm
Present: (signed list attached)
Helen Head (Chair); Dick Foxon (Treasurer); Martin Chresta (I/C Maintenance); Trish Renshaw (Minutes Secretary); Caroline Jones; Zena Hawley; Jen Foxon; Helen Almond
Apologies from: Christine Chresta; Jill Beckett; Roger Truscott; Bernie Almond
Visitor: Ruth Brown was welcomed to the meeting and thanked for volunteering for the role of Treasurer
Declarations of Interest None
Minutes of meeting(S) dated
19/3/2018 – Management Committee
These were agreed as an accurate record and signed by the Chair. Proposed: Dick Foxon; Seconded: Caroline 

Jones
9/4/2018 – Special meeting re GDPR

These were agreed as an accurate record, subject to one amendment, and signed off by the Chair. Proposed: 

Dick Foxon; Seconded: Helen Head
Matters Arising from Minutes of meeting dated 19/3/2018
1) Martin Chresta will organize improved signage for the isolators 1

2) A response, and profuse apologies, have finally been received from Severn Trent. Another contractor has visited, and will ensure correct billing in future.
3) Painting round the rear door has been started. Sealant on the climbing frame c/f 2

4) Christine Chresta has emailed Village Aid.

5) Since the DBS check is time limited, Bernie Almond will do it nearer to the start of the next Table Tennis 

Season in September.3
6) Attention to the gate latch c/f 4

7) New entry cards have been ordered.

8) see 1

9)Martin Chresta had investigated, and contacted Steve Walton, who will do the PAT testing for £3 per item + 
£25 callout. He will arrange a specific date for this after the May Bank Holiday 5 

10) See Minutes of meeting on 9/4/2018 under Update.

11) The GDPR meeting was held as planned.
12) Village Survey Respondents have been contacted.

13) See later under Debriefs
Matters arising from minutes of GPDR meeting dated 10/4/18
Agreed actions:

· Printed minutes are to be retained as a record within the organization, but limited on the website to 

12 rolling months, starting from the AGM in May 2018.

· Dick Foxon has altered the Guidance notes as agreed.
· A privacy notice has been added to the Terms and Conditions

· The consent statement has been removed from the GDPR policy

· Acceptance of the Data Protection Policy and Guidance Notes for Trustees was proposed by Jen Foxon 

and seconded by Helen Almond. These have now been signed off.
Treasurer’s Report
· The Treasurer handed out copies of the Income and Expenditure statement for the financial year to 

date, and a detailed transactional activity breakdown from the date of the last report – 19/3/18. Copies filed with these minutes.

· The balances at NatWest were a) current a/c: £4,124-07 and b) reserve a/c: £14,545-06
· The figures were accepted and signed off by the Chair. Proposed: Trish Renshaw; Seconded: Martin

Chresta

· The annual accounts have been completed and examined by William Parke.

     NCVO re: Revised Governance Code – Section 6 : Diversity

       After considerable discussion, it was determined that

· The committee does its utmost to ensure diversity. Repeated attempts have been made to involve 
younger members, and those with relevant experience. The problem is that we have a very limited pool of volunteers, and do not have the luxury of picking and choosing.
· It was suggested, however, that it may be worth considering a change of day or time for meetings, in order to try to accommodate different volunteers. To be monitored at the AGM.
Fire Safety Checks Report
Up to date. Martin Chresta is in communication with SunDog re the photovoltaics.
Play Area Maintenance Checks Report
Checks up to date. 
Policy Reviews Procedure

Next review first meeting after AGM 2018.
a. Policy Review Procedure
b. List of Policies and Responsibilities

c. Finance Policy

d. Equal Opportunities Policy. 

e. Environmental Policy. 

f. Premises Age Verification Policy.  

g. Vulnerable Persons Policy. 

h. Hiring Policy. 
i. Health & Safety Policy. 

j. Fire Risk Assessment Policy. 
k. Bonfire & Fireworks Event Risk Assessment. 
l. Data Protection Policy
Health and Safety Review
Annual assessment due June 2018
Maintenance Checks/Programme

· The LOLER inspection has been arranged for 4/5/18
· PAT inspection, Fire alarm and extinguishers service, and Roller shutter service are all in hand and awaiting confirmation dates. 6
Inventory: Annual check
Next due--- January 2019
Correspondence and e-mails (not already referred to elsewhere in these minutes):

SENT OUT: 
RECEIVED:
21/3/18 – Acknowledgement from Shirley Swaap
26/3/18 – EOn electricity bill – spreadsheet given to members

28/3/18 – TV Licence renewal confirmation

28/3/18 – Waterplus confirmation of further action. Response awaited. It was noted that as a result of Severn Trent withdrawing and their handover to Waterplus, the committee could look at other providers if they wished.
7/4/18 – Charity Commission re: Safeguarding. It was decided that at the first meeting after the AGM members should consider what action should be taken if abuse of vulnerable adults/children was to occur at the Village Hall 7
CALENDAR OF EVENTS FOR ORGANISATION:
AGM  - 23/5/18. A notice will be put in ‘The Voice’ and the meeting will be advertised 2 weeks in advance 
Bonfire and Fireworks – 3/11/18. First Aiders to be considered.
DEBRIEFS 
Table Top Sale – 14/4/18

The consensus was that the event had generated a good sense of camaraderie, and the sale of tea and cakes went well, but the number of buyers was disappointing. It was suggested that the hours may need adjusting, but that it was definitely worth trying again.

REPORTS
· GDPR 

It was agreed that lockable filing cabinets are needed. A model was suggested and Martin Chresta will remeasure to ascertain whether it is feasible.8
Proposed: Dick Foxon; Seconded: Trish Renshaw

· Digital
                   Our Facebook site has now had 907 hits, various posts, and one business enquiry
                   The website is up to date

                   Caroline Jones stressed the need for members to continue to send her material

                   The AGM will be advertised, as well as a poster for the Film Club.
· Social sub-committee
· It is hoped that a talk by Christine Gregory can be arranged for October.

· November 2018 should be considered as an opportunity for the Village Hall to

                  commemorate the end of the First World War.
· Well Dressing sub-committee
The dates for the well dressing have been finalized : making the dressing 16th – 22nd June, and Well 

Dressing 23rd – 30th June. 

The ring-fenced funds in the account amount to £508-03.
A meeting to be held in the village hall on 2/5/2018.
· Village Show sub-committee
Entry cards have been ordered.
Judges’ invitations will be sent very shortly.

An early meeting to be arranged
· St. Anne’s representative 
No report
· Indoor Bowls
Summer recess
· Parish Council 
The AGM was held, but there were no attendees from the village.

The two issues of the toilets in the car park and parking in the village are still being pursued. 
· Friends of St. Anne’s
An open afternoon offering cream teas is to be held on Sunday 13th May to try to raise funds
 towards maintenance of the grounds and church. Flyers will be put up in an attempt to attract visitors/walkers,

as well as locals . Book stall and tombola to be arranged. 
· Film Club
The season has finished, but Martin Chresta has arranged a double bill of ‘2001: A Space Odyssey’ 
and ‘Apollo 13’ for 28/4/18
· Book Club
No report
· Coffee Club
There is a reasonably regular attendance of 8-10 members, but more people would be 

welcome.
· Table Tennis Club
In recess. It was agreed that the fee for the DBS check would be covered.
· History Group
The next meeting will be held on Thursday 26/4/18. It will concentrate on research into people/

houses/the history of the village, and attempt to discover which lines of enquiry members would 

like to pursue. The meeting will be advertised on posters and in ‘The Voice’. Everyone welcome.
Bookings
A copy of the bookings spreadsheet was handed to members.
Any other business
Martin Chresta raised a query about keeping the calendar up-to-date, and suggested that role 

based email addresses should be considered, as this would be a good time to introduce them.

The chair thanked members for their attendance and input.

The meeting closed at 9.50pm.
Next meeting will be the AGM on Wednesday 23/5/18
· N.B. Would you like any subjects to be included on the agenda for the next meeting?
· If so, please e-mail or let Dick Foxon know preferably 10 days before, if possible.
C/c: 
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